The Zoning Board of Appeals of the Town of Avon held a meeting on Thursday, October 25, 2018, at the Avon Town Hall.  Present were Ames Shea, Chair, Chester Bukowski, Francesco Lupis, Mackenzie Johnson, and Eileen Carroll.  Absent were Andrew Bloom, Vice Chair, and Alternates Thomas McNeill, and Vi Smalley.   Also present was John McCahill, Planning and Community Development Specialist.
Ms. Shea called the meeting to order at 7pm.  

PUBLIC HEARING                                                                                          October 25, 2018

Ms. Shea read the Application of James and Carla Bridgewater, owners/applicants; requesting from Avon Zoning Regulations, Section IV.A.6., a 21-foot variance from the 60-foot required front yard setback for the construction of a single-family dwelling, located at 159 New Road in an R30 Zone
She also read all the relative information contained in the application file.   
Joseph Green, engineer from Robert Green Associates, explained that he represents the applicant and indicated that the proposal is to build a single-family house.   He noted that because there isn’t much room (usable land) between the wetland setback and the building line the house orientation has been angled and a two-car garage is now proposed, as opposed to the original three-car garage.  
In response to Ms. Shea’s questions, Mr. Bridgewater confirmed that he talked to all his adjacent neighbors and no issues were raised.   He noted that his proposed house location would be no closer to the road than any of the neighbor’s houses and be in keeping with the character of the street. 
Mr. McCahill noted that if an approval is granted for the subject proposal the applicant also has to go before the Inland Wetlands Commission.
There being no further comments, the public hearing portion of the meeting was closed.  
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Mr. Johnson motioned to GRANT, and was seconded by Ms. Carroll, the Application of James and Carla Bridgewater, owners/applicants; requesting from Avon Zoning Regulations, Section IV.A.6., a 21-foot variance from the 60-foot required front yard setback for the construction of a single-family dwelling, located at 159 New Road in an R30 Zone
The motion received unanimous approval. 

Reason – The granting of the variance will be in harmony with the purpose and intent of these regulations, will accomplish substantial justice and will not be injurious to the neighborhood or otherwise detrimental to the public health, safety, and welfare.

Hardship – To deny would deprive the owner of a reasonable use of the property.
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:20pm.
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